Meeting Recap: Zone 8 President's Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Lori DeCristo, Jim Linnell, Allison Linnell, Mark Manente, Jeff Berzon, Eric Peterson, Joseph Shubitowski, Eric Marc-Aurele, Lorraine Friedman, Lorraine Gray, Pat Norris, Alex Helyer, Charles Anderson, Victoria Varon, Steve Nguyen, Steve Doll, Val Hanke, Monica Asbury

Date: February 26, 2024

Zone 8 Representative Lori DeCristo commenced the meeting at 6:02 p.m.

- Lori asked if any presidents had any questions regarding the upcoming National Meeting
- There was a Finance Region Focus last week. It was recorded and can be accessed at any time
- Conflict of Interest Forms are due into Lori by the end of the week
- PCA National is updating their bylaws
 - National bylaws should not have any impact on the region's bylaws. If they do, the regions will need to update their bylaws
- Observer and Post Event Reports are to be turned in at the end of each moving car function
 - If insurance is required for an event, then an Observer and Post Event Report are to follow the event when it is completed
- Arizona has submitted all four subsidy requests
- Presidents were encouraged to approve the upcoming National Meeting with a yes vote to increase annual dues from \$46 to \$56
 - Once approved, the regions will receive more income in their quarterly payments
- National's Staff Meeting was held in Los Angeles last week which included a trip to Singer
- Presidents were requested to provide Lori with their calendar of events and be copied on their emails
- Presidents should add their events to the zone calendar
 - If presidents need credentials to the calendar, they should contact Tom Brown 911wine@gmail.com

- It is not too late to submit for National awards
 - Advise Lori or Michael Soriano
- Presidents were reminded to have a copy of their social media passwords and credentials
- Only 10% of the membership have digital membership cards
- 2025 is PCA's 75th Anniversary and will be celebrated all year long
- It was up to the regional presidents if they wanted a Zone 8 Series Concours and Autocross
- Monica Asbury from the Orange Coast Region volunteered to set up a Concours call to determine if a Zone 8 Series Concours was something the other Zone 8 regions wanted
 - The presidents of the regions wishing to be included will be emailed and asked to provide their Concours Chair contact info, or whomever should be on the call's contact info. Regions interested in holding a Concours call: OCR, GPX, SGVR, SDR, SB, CAI, AZ, and PSR
 - There are changes to Parade Concours and Autocross rules
 - Regions should follow the national minimum standard if you are ordering insurance for an event
 - If there is consensus to hold a Zone 8 Series Concours, the uniform rules must be followed, and someone must take charge of the Series
 - David Witteried offered to host a Judge's Class (OCR volunteered a venue)
 - David will be keeping track of the judge's numbers
- Pat Norris requested a formation of a new Zone
 - Lori advised he must submit a request following the rules for forming a new region to National
- Jeff Berzon from the Palm Springs region announced his region is six months old and have 250 members
- Lori will be contacting each of the regional presidents to discuss their 2024 plans
- Next meeting is March 25th @ 6:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.